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APPLICATION TO KEEP THREE DOGS
An application to keep three dogs at a residence has been approved. This special approval comes with a few conditions to
ensure the pets are safe and well cared for. The conditions also require that the dogs’ registrations remain up to date.

DELEGATED AUTHORITY – GRANT EXEMPTION AS TO NUMBER OF DOGS KEPT AT PREMESIS
Council has introduced a new delegation that allows the Chief Executive Officer (CEO) to grant exemptions for people
wanting to keep more than two dogs on their property. This means that applications no longer need to wait for a Council
Meeting and can be approved directly by the CEO, as long as certain conditions are met. 

REPORT TO COUNCIL – SENIOR DESIGNATED EMPLOYEE
The CEO has provided Council with news that Myra Henry has been appointed as the new Deputy Chief Executive Officer
(DCEO) for the Shire of Corrigin. Myra, who is coming from the Shire of Coorow, will begin her role in the new year.

OFFER TO PURCHASE LOT 27 & 28 GRANITE RISE ESTATE
Two offers for properties in the Granite Rise Estate have been accepted. After a period of public notice, the CEO will move
forward with completing the sales on behalf of the Shire.

SELLING AGENCY AGREEMENT FOR VACANT LAND
The contract to sell the shire’s vacant land had expired and Council has accepted a proposal from Nutrien Harcourts to
continue to act as the exclusive agent for selling vacant land within the Shire, including Granite Rise Estate. This contract
will last for three years.

VACANT LAND – RESERVE VALUES
Following recent asset valuations, Council has set reserve prices for vacant land across the Shire of Corrigin. These prices
will help guide future land sales.

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION – VARIOUS ALTERATIONS & ADDITIONS TO CBH FACILITY IN BULYEE
Council has approved a development application from Cooperative Bulk Handling Limited (CBH) for some changes to their
existing grain handling and storage facility in Bulyee. This includes various alterations and additions to the facility located
on Lot 3 and Lot 22 Bulyee Road. A few conditions and advice notes have been attached to ensure the development goes
smoothly.

NOVEMBER COUNCIL DECISIONS
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OUT ON THE ROADS
Well done to the outside team for finishing the reconstruction and widening of the Corrigin Quairading
Road. The team have moved over to the Babakin Corrigin Road for the next few weeks.

This work can only be done during the summer months and we appreciate your patience especially during
the busy harvest period.
 

ROE TOURISM
Cr Jacobs, Tayla and I attended the Roe Tourism meeting in Kondinin this week. Roe Tourism brings
together the Shires of Beverley, Bruce Rock, Corrigin, Kondinin, Kulin, Lake Grace, Narembeen and
Quairading to promote the region and the Pathways to Wave Rock. It was great to hear what other towns
in the region have been doing and future projects.

The Shire of Kondinin counted over 40,000 cars visiting Wave Rock last year which is an amazing
opportunity for Corrigin to encourage visitors to the region to stop along the way.

The Caravan Park and RV area have been well used and visitors have made many positive comments
about the excellent businesses, facilities and services in Corrigin. 

Town is looking great thanks to the parks and gardens team. The rain has not been great for harvesting
crops but has given our parks and gardens a boost.

STUDENT VISIT TO COUNCIL
Ms Poultney and the year 4/5 class visited the Shire of Corrigin on 22 November to learn more about the
Council. After a short presentation the enthusiastic students asked some interesting questions. The
highlight of the visit was the chance to sit in the Councillor chairs.

FIREBREAKS
Land owners are reminded that town properties and rural firebreaks are required to be free of flammable
material by the end of October every year.  The Ranger carried out inspections and infringements were
issued in early November for any non-compliant firebreaks.
 

BUSH FIRE BRIGADE MEMBER TRAINING
All volunteer bushfire brigade members are required to complete the Rural Fire Awareness training
course which is available online at Volunteer Hub. 
More information is available on shire website at www.corrigin.wa.gov.au

Natalie Manton 
Shire of Corrigin 
Chief Executive Officer  

NOTICE OF PROPOSAL TO DISPOSE OF PROPERTY
Notice is hereby given in accordance with section 3.58(3) of the Local Government Act 1995 that the Shire
of Corrigin proposes to dispose of 6 and 8 Lindsay Rise (Lot 27 and 28 Granite Rise Estate) to Duville Pty
Ltd for $70,000 (GST inclusive) each. The market value of the lots as determined by Council in November
2024 is $83,000 (GST inclusive).

Written submissions are invited and will be received up until 4.00pm Tuesday 10 December 2024 and
must be addressed to:

Chief Executive Officer
Shire of Corrigin
PO Box 221
CORRIGIN WA 6375
ceo@corrigin.wa.gov.au

PUBLIC NOTICE

FROM THE CEO

https://www.volunteerhub.dfes.wa.gov.au/logon
http://www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/
mailto:ceo@corrigin.wa.gov.au


For the latest updates and news:
Follow us on Facebook - facebook.com/ShireofCorrigin
Visit our website - www.corrigin.wa.gov.au

FROM THE SHIRE

PLAYGROUP 
Playgroup joined us for story time and a delightfully chaotic
'messy play' activity. The kids (and their Mums) got their
hands dirty in a series of themed trays. They splashed
through a jelly ocean, herded farm animals through pasta
paddocks, excavated frozen dinosaurs, and navigated
construction vehicles through the muddy site and then to
the washdown bay. 

WORKS CREW 
Work has commenced on the Corrigin-Babakin Road
between Bilbarin East Road and Crombie Road/Handcock
Road/Tulloch Road. This project involves reconstructing and
widening the existing road surface, as well as upgrading
drainage, signage, and clear zones. It is expected to be
completed between February and March 2025.
Meanwhile, the town crew has been busy verti mowing at
Rotary Park and Apex Park and top dressing the main oval
to keep it in good condition. They have also been pruning
trees at the cemetery and carrying out mosquito pellet
treatments. 

ACTIVE AGEING IN CORRIGIN 
We celebrated Seniors Week by exploring some of the ways
we can continue to move our bodies as the years progress.
Thanks to funding from the Department of Communities
and Lotterywest, administered by COTA WA, we were able
to have the incredible Megan Henry visit Corrigin to deliver
golf and pickleball lessons.
It was a warm day, but the action at CREC was hotter!
Beginners and old hats alike all had something to learn
about the perfect golf swing, and friendships were forged
(and perhaps tested at a point or two) on the pickleball
court.
Thank you to everyone who got involved and tried
something new, Megan for her expert knowledge and
endless enthusiasm, and to our funding partners who
made the day possible.

TOWN HALL RESTORATION 
Have you had a chance to check out the restored front
steps of the iconic Corrigin Town Hall?
The entrance reflects the buildings amazing State Heritage-
Listed design which has made it an iconic window into the
past.
A new ramp has been installed on the side of the building
near the Corrigin District Club, allowing easy access for all.
We are appreciative of your patience throughout the works
period.









Summer Indoor/Outdoor Pool Hours

Morning Afternoon

Monday 6am-12pm 3pm-5pm

Tuesday 6am-12pm 3pm-6pm

Wedsneday 6am-12pm 3pm-6pm

Thursday CLOSED CLOSED

Friday 6am-12pm 3pm-6pm

Saturday CLOSED 2pm-6pm

Sunday CLOSED 2pm-6pm

2 NOV 2024 TO 30 MAR 2025

2024/2025
CORRIGIN POOL  

PLEASE NOTE: Times are subject to 
 change depending on weather. 

 Like the Shire of Corrigin Facebook 
Page  for the latest pool updates.  

General Entry
Adult 
Adult Concession 
Child (4 -16yrs) / Student 
Child (4 -16yrs) / Student Con. 
Spectator (no swimming) 
Under 3 years 
 
Bulk 10 Pass (Pay at Shire Office)
Adult Bulk Pass 
Adult Bulk Pass Concession 
Child Bulk Pass 
Child Bulk Pass Concession 
Spectator Bulk Pass 
Spectator Bulk Pass Concession 
 
Season Passes (Pay at Shire office)
Family (4 family members) 
Family Concession (4 family members) 
Family (5 or more family members) 
Family Concession (5 or more family members)
Adult 
Adult Concession 
Child (4-16yrs) 
Child Concession (4-16yrs)   

$4.00
$3.00
$3.00
$2.25
$2.50
FREE
 

$30.00
$22.50
$20.00
$15.00
$15.00
$11.25
 

$250.00
$187.50
$300.00
$225.00
$110.00
$82.50
$70.00
$52.50 
 



2025
DAY

You're Invited 
Sunday, 26 January | 7:30 AM

Corrigin Recreation and Events Centre

 FREE BBQ Breakfast

 Presentation of the Corrigin 
Citizen of the Year Awards

 Free entry to the Corrigin pool 2:00pm-6:00pm!

Come celebrate with your community!

Australia



Monday 10.00am - 2.00pm

Wednesday 10.00am - 2.00pm

Friday 10.00am - 3.00pm

Saturday 10.00am - 3.00pm

Sunday 9.00am - 12.00pm

Monday 8.30am - 4.30pm

Tuesday 8.30am - 4.30pm

Wednesday 8.30am - 4.30pm

Thursday 8.30am - 4.30pm

Friday 8.30am - 4.30pm (closed 12.30pm - 1.30pm)

DATES TO REMEMBER
3 December 
Order close for personalised ornaments and gift tags 

6 December
Nominations close for Citizen of the Year Awards

11 December 
Registrations close for kids Christmas holiday activity

13 December 
Corrigin Park Party 

16 December 
Registration closes for Christmas lights competition 

17 December 
Council Meeting

18 December 
Adults Christmas Resin Workshop 

19 December 
Kids Christmas holiday activity - gingerbread wreaths and
plate/mug decorating 

19 December
Practical Driving Assessments

19 December 
Community bike ride and judging of lights 

20 December 
Winners of Christmas lights Competiton announced 

25 December to 1 January
Shire and CRC Office Christmas/New Years closure 

26 January 
Australia Day breakfast  

Waste Transfer Station

OPENING HOURS
Administration Office & CRC

Subscribe to our eNewsletter!
Did you know you can receive the latest updates 

from the Shire & Corrigin Community Resource 
Centre straight to your inbox? 

Simply join our mailing list to stay informed and connected!
www.corrigin.wa.gov.au/newsletter-signup.aspx


